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NEWSLETTER 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to our weekly round up of life at Copnor Primary School. It’s been another wonderful week, 
with lots of Christmas cheer amongst all the learning. The children are all still doing extremely well at 
focusing on their learning, as well as the odd bit of Christmas fun. Every afternoon, the sound of 
Christmas song has been filling the school as the children rehearse traditional and more modern tunes. 
The fantastic singing has also been carried all the way to Cascades where the school choir serenaded 
the shoppers on Thursday morning and managed to raise some money for the Rowans Hospice too. 
Well done to all the children that helped to raise money for the school with our Great Athletes event. 
Today, they should have come home with their rewards for all their amazing fundraising efforts. Thank 
you once again for your support with this event. Later on in the newsletter, you will be able to see some 
of the exciting new equipment that will be arriving at Copnor thanks to all this funding. 
 
 

Next Week is Christmas fun time! 
 

Date  Event   
17th  Year R Christmas Singing 2pm 

18th  Year R Christmas Singing to Parents 9am 

Year 6 North End Baptist Church Workshop 

Christmas Dinner  

December Party/ Disco Fundraiser pm 

20th  Christmas Jumpers instead of CPS Jumpers 
Winning House Party 
Last day of Term 

 
 

Congratulations to the Junior Choir  

Well done to the Junior Choir, who went to sing in Cascades on Thursday to help raise money for 
Rowans Hospice. They were amazing and really helped to spread a little Christmas cheer. From our 
30 minutes alone, we helped Rowans to raise £90 which was double the amount they were 
expecting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Reading in class continues... 

Don’t forget that ‘Reading in Class’ continues every Wednesday between 8.35 am 
and 8.55 am. It is lovely to see so many parents and children reading together. We 
look forward to welcoming you back in again next week for the last session of the 
year! 

 
 
Attendance Cup 

This week’s winning house is: 
 

 Mary Rose Victory Alliance Warrior 

KS1 80.51% 82.46% 91.86% 88.27% 

KS2 93.94% 96.19% 91.03% 92.58% 

 

Congratulations to Alliance in KS1 and Victory in KS2 who have won this week’s house cup. 

 

House Points 

This week’s winning house is: 
 

 Mary Rose Victory Alliance Warrior 

This week 373 292 512 274 

Total 4228 2808 3393 2945 

 

Congratulations to Alliance who collected the most house points this week. Currently Mary Rose are 
leading the overall standings, with one week to go, will they be the autumn term House Champions? 

 
Great Athletes Fundraising – Where will the money be 
going?   
 
Mrs Sinclair has had great fun consulting with the children and 
looking for new equipment that is suitable for all the different year 
groups in school. 
For example, year 5 have an interesting request – hands! Years 1 and 
2 like playing with toys so that they can create characters and take 
them on adventures in new worlds. There have been whole school 
requests for more balls and scooter ride ons. 
Mrs Sinclair is also keen to introduce new equipment such as 
Swingball and cheer and dance sets. All designed for the children’s 
fun and entertainment at break and lunchtimes.  
 

 
 
 



 

Golden Child  
 
I am delighted to share the names of this week’s Golden Children they are:  
 

Year Group Class Golden Child 

 
EYFS 

Rosen Tommy 

Hart Poppy 

Donaldson Penelope 

 
1 

Adeola Freddie 

Field Ayda 

Gravett Obi 

 
2 

Steadman Olivia 

Simmonds Liberty-Rose 

Jenkins Mayla 

 
3 

Adele Calvin 

Sheeran Penelope 

Murs Skye 

 
4 

Thompson Zayden 

Rickman Evie 

Elba Jessica 

 
5 

Peake Darcie 

Hawking Lincoln 

Franklin Alexandru 

 
6 

Hussain Zahra 

Roots Grace 

Berry Anaiya 

 
EYFS/KS1 and KS2 have all been recognised as someone who is generous within school.     

 
 
Winter Basketball Camps   
 
Please see the attached flyer for information about 
Winter Basketball Camp on the 21-23rd December. 
 
Booking is through Portsmouth Force directly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Christmas Dinner & Disco 
 
Our school Christmas Dinner and Discos will be held on Wednesday 18th December. For anyone who 
has not ordered a school Christmas meal and in order to make sure that everyone gets into the 
festive spirit, please feel free to decorate lunchboxes and even wrap up those sandwiches! To save 
everyone from getting changed and leaving clothes at school, everyone can come to school dressed 
in their party clothes and wear their Christmas jumpers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
A Christmas Wish event at the Royal Armouries 
 
Please see the attached flyer about this 
event that is running over the Christmas 
holidays. 
 
Booking is online: www.royalarmouries.org 
 
See the link for a short promotional film 
about the event:    https://bit.ly/3BdZeLu 
 
Enjoy! 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.royalarmouries.org/
https://bit.ly/3BdZeLu


 

Keeping our children safe online    
 
Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, 
National Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will help 
to ensure that your children are safe online. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enjoy your weekends and any Christmas events that you may be attending. We look forward to seeing 
the children back in school on Monday for their last week of school in 2024. It is going to be a busy 
one! 
Matt Johnson 
Headteacher 


